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2017-2018 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-258-2255 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public Relations: 

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

 

 

Jack Hawkins 

Meryl Myers 

Nikki (Lisa Grooms 

daughter) 

Newman Trent 

Albert Combs  

Tim Goins 

Ann Walker cancer  

Lawrence McCullough 

Diane Sawyer’s Sister 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 



Our Winter Angel Expo 2018 was a huge success!!!!!!  Big 

thanks to Guy Leolich and Dick Valentine and all the other 

members who contributed to the success!!! 

 

FUN RUN 

Jean Malott is planning a poker run for March 24th so keep your social 

calendar open, there will be more information at the March meeting 

on March 20th.  

 

 

Charles ervin 

Guy Leolich 

 

new member: Rick Trent 
 

The Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 2002.  We are a non-

profit corporation dedicated to the promotion of a safe, family-oriented 

enjoyment of Classic and Custom cars and trucks through club camaraderie, 

monthly meetings and scheduled special events.  HCCC meets on the third 

Tuesday of each month, except December, at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for dinner and our 

meetings begin at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open to persons 16 or older who are interested in classic cars and 

trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.  Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of the HCCC and is 

printed and distributed electronically monthly.  All news articles, photographs, and items of interest are welcome for 

consideration for publication, subject to editing.  Submission deadlines the first Tuesday of each month.  If you would 

like to receive a newsletter by mail or email, please let me know. 

Thank you, Evie Valentine (evelynvalentine57@gmail.com) 

 

Check our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

 

mailto:evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes          February 20, 2018 

The Hamblen County Car Club was called to order Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at the Golden Corral by President, Gene 

Honeycutt.  Forty (40) members attended.  Gene Honeycutt led prayer and then asked members to join in the Lord’s 

Prayer.   Prayer requests were made for many (J Hawkins, B Meyers, N Trent, N Grooms).   There was one new member, 

Rick Trent and one returning member, Norman Fritz. 

January minutes were approved after a motion by Billy Seals, seconded by Don McGinnis. 

There was no treasurers’ report available, but Mr. Honeycutt said there was a profit since the January report of more 

than $5,700 due to the Winter Angel Expo.  

President’s Remarks:   Gene reported a Board of Director’s meeting will be held to get updates on the car show, budget, 

and possible new advertising methods.  He circulated several “thank you” cards from recipients of car club gifts.  He 

asked that attendees tip the waitress since Janice was not available to issue the usual check.  He thanked Jean, Deb and 

Deedra for their great work on the Valentine’s Party at the Little Dutch. 

 Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich was pleased with the outcome of the Winter Angel car show although there was 

an incident of a vendor having merchandise damaged by a car.  The club paid $350 for the die cast cars whose boxes 

were damaged.  Guy has also attempted to dismantle an old website but needs the password from the former members 

who developed the website.  

Events Coordinator: Jean Malott told us of the next planned even which will be Saturday, March 24.  This will be a poker 

run that should be a lot of fun. 

Trailer Ads: Ted Kalagian reported that there are 4 spots available for sale. Two 12x12 spots for $50 each, another is $65 

and one on the rear of the trailer is $100.  There is also a $15 one-time set up fee. Tim Goins has the trailer for the 

winter.  One of the radio stations ads will be removed since there are currently two spots for WCRK & WMTN. 

Old Business:  Mr. Honeycutt asked members their wants on: 

* Beginning the cruise-in’s in April. Ted Kalagian made this a motion which was seconded by Paul McLain.  

*Having Friday night cruise-in’s at Freddy’s and No Way Jose’s during April.  A motion to proceed was made by Guy 

Leolich, seconded by Ted Kalagian.                                                                                                                                   

* Having a Christmas party for Kingswood Home for Children instead of the toy shopping spree for Central Services.  An 

amount will be put in the budget for a donation to Central Services, but the emphasis will be on a party for Kingswood.  

This was made into a motion by Evie Valentine, and seconded by Jean Malott. 

New Business:  Mr. Honeycutt said a debit card would sometimes be easier than trying to get checks signed.  Members 

felt a $500 limit would be appropriate, so Ted Kalagian made a motion, seconded by Ted Millen, to authorize a debit 

card with a $500 limit for club expenses.   

Lifetouch has proposed a directory which will show a picture of each member (or couple) and their car.  Members felt 

Chantal Combs could make the pictures and Guy Leolich could make the directory just as well.  The club can reimburse 

them for expenses.  John Zieba mentioned other hard-working members should be paid for their car club work. 

Nice shirts for club members only were discussed.  This will be happening in our future. 

Golden Corral free dinner tickets were drawn. Winners were Jim Brown and Marie Yount.  Meeting adjourned. 

 Judy Hopkins, Secretary 

 

 



 Note from the President: 

     There are several things we need to be thinking about. Number one and probably the 
most important is the health of some of our members. Jack Hawkins continues to be in ICU 
over at Tri Centennial Heart Center in Nashville. His condition though improved is still 
guarded. He has redeveloped pneumonia as or this writing and may be dealing with 
septicemia. We have several other members who are dealing with health issues 
themselves or in their families as well. Need to remember all of our members in our 
thoughts and prayers.  
         At our meeting in February we decided to begin our cruise-ins in April so that means 
that our first cruise in will be on April 7th.  April cruise in’s will be from 5-8PM. Looking 
forward to seeing everyone. We also decided to procure club shirts at cost for our 
members. These shirts will only be available to our members only.  Marie Yount is going to 
talk to her sister and have some prices at our March meeting on the 20th. These shirts will 
be embroidered with our logo and name. Also, you will be able to get your name on there 
if you so desire. We will also be ordering some caps for purchase to our members at cost 
and to the public at a slight profit. That price will be determined by the cost of the cap. 
They will be embroidered also. Also, at the March meeting Jean Malott will be letting us 
know about a poker run she is planning along with a cruise in at No Way Jose’s on West 
A.J. Highway. The cruise in will be April 20th with live music on the patio. We will get a 
discount that evening for any meals ordered. We have decided to do the Cruise in at 
Freddy’s on West A.J. Highway in May. The cruise in at Freddy’s will net the club 15% of 
total business sales from 5-9 that night. Cruise ins at these two places will be from 5:00 
until 9:00.  
            The Board of Directors met on February 28th and we were treated to a presentation 
from The Mossy Creek Cruisers about a new idea for selling sponsorships for our Winter 
Angel Car Show. This idea was to put together and publish a booklet with our sponsors in 
it for distribution during the Summer months. We will have one or more examples of what 
our booklet will look like to pass around at our March meeting. In other business we 
discussed the upcoming election of Officers for next year. Nominations for our offices will 
be made during the May meeting and voted on at our June meeting. Names of those 
persons nominated for office will be published in our June newsletter. Please plan on 
attending the May and June meetings to let your voice be heard. 
 

              I hope to see everyone at our March 20th meeting.  

Gene 
  



 

Calendar of events: 

March 20:  Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

March 24: Fun Run 

April 7: First Cruise In of 2018 located at same place as last year, Healthstar, from 5-8:00. 

April 14: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00. 

April 17: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

April 21:  Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00. 

April 26-28:  All Trucks Nationals in Sevierville TN 

April 28: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 5: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 12: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 15: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

May 19: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

May 26: Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00  

June 2:  Cruise In from 5:00 to 8:00 

June 19: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eatin and & 7:00 for meetin. 

June 21-23 Maggie Valley Swap Meet 

July 13-14  Maggie Valley Swap Meet 

Sept 27-29 Maggie Valley Swap Meet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SPONSORS 

Andrews Construction Company - Talbott TN (423-581-1604) 

Colboch Harley Davidson - Morristown, TN (423-586-5343)  

Jerrys Auto & Speed Parts – Morristown TN (423-581-5010 

Mold Tox – Bean Station, TN (855-776-5671) 

Quality Suites – Morristown, TN (423-585-5671) 

Stezler-Bales Funeral Home – Morristown TN (423-586-5451) 

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 1073 – Morristown, TN 

State Farm Insurance – Morristown, TN (423-581-1501) 

Porters Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-389-8270) 

MD Pharmacy – Morristown TN (423-289-1111) 

Knox Custom Chrome – Knoxville, TN (865-546-3144) 

Wayne’s Auto Trim – Morristown, TN (423-581-1419) 

TVA Employees Credit Union = Morristown, TN (423-581-0981) 

Short Dawg Towing – Morristown, TN (423-581-5581) 

Morristown Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kramer Jewelry – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kings Collision – Morristown, TN (423-307-5333) 

A-1 Equipment Rentals – Morristown, TN (423-581-1417)  

B K Graphics – Talbott, TN (423-587-2285) 

Cumberland Glass LLC – Morristown, TN (423-587-2285) 

Griffith Tax Service – Morristown, TN (423-317-9990) 

Hookers and Hunters Campground – Morristown, TN (423-581-7915) 

Anderson Insurance Agency – Knoxville, Tn (865-777-2324) 

Citizens Tribune – Morristown, TN (423-581-5630) 

David Britton Appraisal – Morristown TN (423-587-6930) 

Gutters and More – Morristown, TN (423-587-2187) 

Yates Agency, Nationwide Insurance & Hagerty – Kingsport, TN (423-247-1123) 

NSANE Hot Rodz- White Pine, TN (865-761-0460) 

Davis Hose & Supply Co, Greenville, TN (423-638-1357) 

Classic Act Restoration & Machine Co.    

 



 Hamblen county car club members featured this month: 

 

Billy Seals  

1964 Chevelle 

 

 

 

 

 

                                          Betty Leolich 

                                    Saturn Sky 2007 

 

 

 

  

Don McGinnis  

Ford F-10 1953               

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                         Wayne Musick 

                                          1941 Chevy 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick and Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 


